Tassel Top Committee Meeting Minutes 01/26/99

Attendees: Betty McDermott, Bob Metz, Tina Pomerleau, Steve Swick, and Sue Maloney.

- I. Proposal for the Snack Shack presented by Dave Blanchard and Chris Haggy
 - Some of the issues presented were the need for a holding tank and electricity (100 amp service). There was a discussion whether or not the committee should look into spending the money to make these improvements and the possibility of permanent bathrooms. No decision was made regarding the proposed plan.
- II. Amend the spelling of Zack Swick's name in the Tassel Top Committee Report.
- III. Brochures: Betty McDermott reported that C.M.T.C. would set up the brochure at only their cost. We need to provide the information and pictures and they will lay out a tri-fold color brochure that would allow for an annual paper insert. The committee would only be responsible for paper and ink to print 1,000 brochures. Bob Metz will supply the pictures and order to be placed by Betty by 2/15/99; it is the wish of the committee to have them ready by Town Meeting (3/20/99).
- IV. It was reported that there is no change in the status of the Raymond Beach.
- V. Removal of items from the cabin could not be accomplished because of a broken key in the lock.
- VI. Dr. Harold Burnham inquired if anyone was patrolling the beach property in the winter and he offered to do so. He also inquired about boats on the beach. The beach policy was read, that no boats can be on the beach; however, a mooring will be put in for one boat for renters of the cabin only.
- VII. Wheelchair update: One type of chair would float if it was put in the water. Still researching possibilities. Tina reported that the Unum Foundation would not be an avenue for funding of the wheelchair, but some calls could be made to the United Way.
- VIII. Nature Trail: Steve Crockett was absent from this meeting.
- IX. Daily renters: In the past, if patrons want to rent the cabin by the night, they have requested linens and towels. A discussion took place regarding this and the possibility of donating or buying some.

X. New Business

Bob Metz welcomed Sue Maloney as the new Park Ranger. The possibility of Debbie Murray to be Assistant Park Ranger was discussed.

Edit and corrections to be made to the Annual Report and add a picture. Bob Metz will give these to Nathan Poore.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:03 PM.

Date of the next meeting: Wednesday, April 14, at 7:00 PM at the Town Office.

cc: All Committee Members (Bob Metz, Betty McDermott, Jim Lewis, Steve Crockett, Tina Pomerleau), Sue Maloney and Steve Swick